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Jam Jar request 

In preparation for creating some wonderful lanterns to be part of the Breedon 

Lantern Trail on Sunday 18th December, please can we ask for donations of 

Jam Jars (clean, washed out and labels removed) to be sent into school by 

the end of November. We need around 100 (hence the early request) so as 

you finish your Jam / marmalade at home please send them into school to be 

stored ready to be decorated by the children.  

 

Childcare Vouchers 

We can now accept ComputerShare Vouchers as well as the government’s 

Tax-Free Childcare. 

 

Harvest 

Thank you for your Harvest donations, which will 

go to Ashby Food Bank and for supporting lovely 

harvest service. 

 

KS 2 Quarry trip 

KS2 children will spend the day at the 

quarry on 22nd October—please see 

letter emailed to KS2 parents today.  

 

Reminders 

 PFTA Disco - reminder letter sent out in 

the week responses by Thursday 

morning.  BACS payment preferred if 

possible. 

 

 There will be no Celebration Worship 

next Friday due to the disco 

 

 Extra Curricular clubs for next half term 

- the letter has been emailed alongside 

this newsletter.  Please book clubs by 

next Wednesday (12 October).  Clubs 

begin the first week back after half 

term. 

 

 Half term holiday club is available at 

school with SH Active as usual.  Please 

note that this is a privately run club with 

SH Active hiring our premises. 

 

 Monday 24th October is a staff INSET 

day, therefore school is not open to 

children 

 

 Payment for Panto is now due.  Please 

log into your child’s ParentPay account 

to give your consent for them going on 

the trip and to make payment. 
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 2022 

——— 

May Christ dwell in your hearts 
through faith, as you are being rooted 
and grounded in love. Ephesians 3:17 

Warwick 3 

Hastings 5 

Newark 5 

Edinburgh 4 

Headteacher’s Treat 
 

Class 1:  James 

Class 2:  Ruby C 

Class 3:  Henry 

 

 Headteacher’s Awards 

This week have been awarded 

to: 

Flynn     Sean     Isla      

 

Stars 

 

Cups 

 

Attendance 

Our whole school attendance 

target this year is 96.5%.  

Number of minutes lost this week 

due to children arriving late:  0 

  % attendance 

this year 

Class 1 99.8% 

Class 2 97.8% 

Class 3 97.7% 

Total 98.3% 

This Week’s  

Team Totals 

 Fruits of the 

Spirit Awards 

  

Faithfulness 

Max 

Gentleness 

Holly 

Goodness 

William E 

Love 

Hackett 

Joy 

Evie 

Kindness 

Meghan 

Peace 

Elsie 

Self-Control 

Cobain 

Patience 

Finn 
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Flourishing lives, rooted in God, nurturing all. 

Ashby RFC - opportunities for all ages and abilities 

Our Age Grade Rugby section covers year groups 1 to 13, with each playing level being age 

appropriate.  Our Under 7s and Under 8s play tag rugby, with contact being introduced in phases 

from Under 9s onwards.  We have dedicated Girls teams for Under 12s, 14s, 16s and 18s.  We have 

also secured funding to promote and support direct entry for U12 girls wishing to experience and 

enjoy rugby.   

 

Sporting approximately 220 young players, boys and girls, across all age groups, we have plenty 

of opportunity for kids to access rugby at a grass roots level.  Our "Rugby Offering" mirrors the 

principles of the RFU, ensuring that we focus on Teamwork, Respect, Enjoyment, Discipline and 

Sportsmanship.  At our heart is a desire to be a community asset that provides our players, parents 

and supporters with a safe, supportive and enjoyable rugby experience.   

 

We're currently looking to flood our ranks with new players and are looking for support from our 

local schools.  Some of your parents may have visited us during the School Tag festivals or County 

Cup Fixtures.  I've included an electronic flyer that I'd very much appreciate if you could circulate. 

 

To support this drive, we are offering the first 4 weeks for free, allowing new members the 

opportunity to fall in love with the game prior to signing up to the Club.  For younger kids (or those 

with fast growing feet), we have 'boot exchange' so parents can swap footwear.  A thrift shop is 

also available to assist those during these times of financial hardship.  Discounts are available for 

siblings and playing tops are provided with each game.  Games are played on Sundays (except 

for the Academy/U18s who play on Saturdays) - typically between 09:00 - 13:00 depending on the 

age group. 

 

All of our Coaches are DBS checked, have completed the necessary Player Welfare 

Qualifications (Headcase, Safeguarding, 

TackleSafe) and hold applicable Age Grade 

Coaching Qualifications.  During a 

recent  membership survey, our coaches were 

identified as one of the biggest assets to Ashby 

RFC.  All Ashby RFC coaches have a desire to 

deliver active, enjoyable and safe sessions 

which enable children to enjoy the sport. 

 

To further our objective of providing additional 

community value, we have a number of 

qualified coaches who are available to assist 

your teachers with any school rugby sessions, or 

to deliver a 'guest' training session to your pupils. 

If you'd like me to facilitate attendance at one 

of these sessions, please let me know and we'll 

get a date booked in.      

 

If you would like any further information, please 

do not hesitate to contact me.  Full contact 

details can be found on our website:  https://

ashbyrfc.rfu.club/ 

 

Dyl Kurpil 

Ashby RFC - 07803 278060 

Minis, Juniors and Girls Chair 

Under 11s Head Coach 
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Leicestershire County Cricket Club Running Foxes 

Winter Coaching Programme 2022/2023 
Following the successful running of last year’s winter 

coaching programme, Leicestershire County Cricket 

Club will once again be running a winter coaching 

programme this coming winter. The Running Foxes 

Winter Coaching Programme is designed to offer boys 

and girls across Leicestershire and Rutland 18-weeks of 

coaching to help fulfil their individual potential by 

offering a winter programme that complements their 

club cricket. The programme involves weekly hard ball 

cricket sessions at training centres across the county 

for U11, U13, U15 and U19 age groups and will run 

across the winter from November 2022– March 

2023.  The aim of the winter programme is to provide 

coaching to players of all abilities throughout the 

winter and allow them to perform more consistently by 

having set targets based upon Key Performance 

Indicators (KPI’s) deemed appropriate for each age 

group.  More information about the programme, the 

process and costs are included in the attached 

information sheet. 

  

Please could you forward this onto any parents and 

players that you think might be interested in taking 

part in this programme and improving their cricket. 

Please note that by attending the Running Foxes 

Winter Coaching Programme players will not 

automatically be nominated to attend trials for the 

respective Boys or County Age Group Programmes. 

Nominations for these trials will be sent separately to 

clubs asking to nominate players they feel may meet 

the required standard for these programmes. 

  

All players that are interested in taking part in the 

winter coaching programme, please complete the 

expression of interest online form using the link 

below. will give us an indication of the number of 

players that would like to take part and allow us to 

allocate suitable venues and sessions to specific age 

groups to meet the needs of the group. Once we 

have this information, we will then send out details of 

the session that has been allocated to players, as in 

previous years, with a link to a booking and payment 

site. 

  

Expression of interest form - https://

forms.gle/4tSWnLfGvRTik3Xj7 

  

Please can you complete the form by Monday 17th 

October 2022. 

  

If you have any questions or queries please do not 

hesitate to contact me on 

coaching@leicestershireccc.co.uk or by calling 0116 

2452440 

2022 Who What 

13 Oct KS2 KS2 - whole day visit to Breedon Group Head Office 

14 Oct All PTFA School Disco 

17-21 Oct All Half-term break 

24 Oct All INSET Day – no children in school 

19 Dec All Last day in school before Christmas break 

3 Jan All INSET Day for staff (School closed to children) 

4 Jan All School opens for Spring Term 

20 – 24 Feb All Half term break 

27 Feb All INSET Day for staff (School closed to children) 

31 Mar All School closes for Easter break 

17 Apr All School opens for Summer Term 

1 May All May Day bank holiday 

29 May – 2 Jun All Half term break 

14 Jul All School closes for Summer  Break 
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